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In favour () 
Opposed (X) 
Undecided 

 

1 Pastor Markus Wilhelm Verbal  
and Written X 

2 Lori, Trenton and Austin Dowling  Verbal  
and Written X 

3 Arthur Boytinck  Verbal Undecided 

4 Ross Taylor Verbal  
and Written X 

5 Coleen Taylor Verbal  
and Written X 

6 Bob Weller  Verbal X 

7 Lois Gordon  Verbal  
and Written X 

8 Gary Hacking  Verbal X 

9 Shane Parker  Verbal 
and Written  

10 Marilyn Kieran Verbal X 
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11 Fred Johannesen Verbal  

12 Sparky Huculiak  Verbal Undecided 

13 Laurie Scott Verbal  

14 Wade Zwicker Verbal  

15 Alan Dunn Verbal  
and Written X 

16 Barbara Johnston Verbal X 

17 Colin Jackson Verbal  
and Written  

18 Reanna Rehman Verbal  

19 Blaine Hill Verbal  
and Written X 

20 Daryl Clarkson Verbal  
and Written X 

21 Brad Armstrong Verbal  
and Written  

22 Marlea Sleeman Verbal  



 

 
 
 
 

  
Public Hearing – Registered Speakers and 

Submissions List 
 

 
Agenda Item: 11.1 – Bylaw 2-2019 
Proposed Amendment to the Municipal Development Plan Bylaw 20-2017 
East of Highway 21, South of Pointe-Aux-Pins Creek, West of Range Road 222, and North of the CN 
Rail Line 
 
and  
 
Agenda Item 11.2 – Bylaw 3-2019 
Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan 
East of Highway 21, South of Pointe-Aux-Pins Creek, West of Range Road 222, and North of the CN 
Rail Line 
    
Date: May 21, 2019      
Time: 5:00 p.m. 
 

 
Collection and use of personal information 
Personal information is being collected under the authority of Section 33 (c) of the Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act and will be used for purposes of managing and 
administering the public hearing and to schedule you as a speaker. If you have any questions 
regarding the collection and use of your personal information, please contact the Legislative Officer 
at 780-464-8014. 
 

23 Todd Banks Verbal  
and Written  

24 John Brown Verbal  

25 Arnie Piontkowski Verbal X 

26 Bill Bocock  Verbal  
and Written X 

27 Mickey Cameron Verbal X 

28 Sam Johnson Verbal X 

29 Doreen Aleth Verbal X 

30 Wayne Latam Verbal Undecided 

31 Evelyn Brown Verbal  

32 Brett Dermott Verbal X 

33 Jordan Gulayets Verbal  

34 Orleen Pearson Verbal X 



From: Legislative Officer
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: FW: Views on Bremner
Date: May 15, 2019 11:34:27 AM

From: Rod Frank 
Sent: Friday, May 10, 2019 10:34 AM
To: Mavis Nathoo
Subject: FW: Views on Bremner

Willing to share…

From: Markus Wilhelm [mailto:pastormarkus@glorylutheran.ca] 
Sent: May 10, 2019 9:12 AM
To: Rod Frank
Subject: RE: Views on Bremner

Thank you, Mayor Frank, for your encouraging reply.

Please feel free to share my letter with the council and at the public hearing. 

I should clarify, however, that while many of our congregational members are of the
same mind as I on this issue, there are some who do support the Bremner plan. We
have not taken a vote as a congregation, nor do we have an official position. I plan to
come to the public hearing on May 21. 

Thank you again!

Markus Wilhelm   

On Wed, 8 May 2019 23:57:43 +0000, Rod Frank wrote:

Pastor Wilhelm – Thank you for your kind and considerate letter.

I appreciate your thoughts on the matter as a representative for an important stakeholder
group, both within the Bremner area, the County as a whole, and of course as a private citizen.

I appreciate your feedback, and would like to share it with the rest of my Council colleagues.
Please let me know if I may do that, and after removing your personal information, make your
correspondence available as part of the public hearing that will take place on the Bremner
ACP on May 21, 2019 at 5:00 pm.  

I believe that careful consideration must be given before choosing to develop prime
agricultural land (as is reflected in our Agricultural Master Plan), that taxpayers should not be
exposed to the financial risks of high-stakes development, and that it is important that the
information Council is using to make a decision is as complete and accurate as possible. I do
have a concern that the population projections being used as the basis of this plan are double
the actual growth we have seen over the past 65 years on average.

Please feel free to register and come out to speak at the planned public hearing on May 21, as I

Markus Wilhelm Submission
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am looking forward to hearing from our residents. Below is a link to information on how to
register to speak:
 

Please note that all the information on registering for the public hearing is online:
https://www.strathcona.ca/council-county/mayor-council/council-meetings/public-
hearings-and-meetings/
 
The appropriate email address for registration is LegislativeOfficer@strathcona.ca and
the number is 780-464-8137.
 
Anyone registering should provide their full name, the bylaw number, and indicate if
they are in favour or opposed.

 
 
I appreciate your support, and please do not hesitate to reach out should you have further
questions or concerns on Bremner or any other matter.

Yours truly,
 
 

Rod FRANK
 
Mayor
Strathcona County
 
2001 Sherwood Drive
Sherwood Park, AB T8A 3W7
Tel.: 780-464-8000
 
 
 

From: Markus Wilhelm [mailto:pastormarkus@glorylutheran.ca]
Sent: May 3, 2019 4:02 PM
To: Rod Frank
Subject: Views on Bremner
 

Mayor Rod Frank, Strathcona County

2001 Sherwood Drive
Sherwood Park, Alberta T8A 3W7

Dear Mayor Frank,

Peace be with you!

One year ago you visited with me and a number of clergy from the Sherwood Park
area at Glory Lutheran Church, the congregation which I lead. You may remember
that we are located southeast of the interchange of Highways 16 and 21, occupying a
portion of land that includes part of the Oldman Creek, as well as about 20 acres of



hay field. Our church sits on the edge, but within, the area which has been slated for
“light industrial” according to the Bremner plan.

I remember how excited and relieved I was to hear your comments about the
Bremner proposal. You had expressed doubts about the financial feasibility of the
plan, and misgivings about paving valuable agricultural land, saying that the younger
generations would not stand for it. I believe you also mentioned at the meeting, or at
some point afterwards, that you were being lobbied by developers on an almost daily
basis.

Given the pressure developers and other financial stake holders can exert, I am
hoping that your views on the project have not changed. The Bremner project is as
much a bad idea now as it was a year ago, for the reasons you expressed.
Financially, whenever developers look for land to build, they look for the easiest
places to do so. A relatively even, unoccupied parcel such as what most of Bremner
is, suits them best because it guarantees the highest profits. As you mentioned,
however, costs to the county, to taxpayers and to future generations who need to deal
with the upkeep of the infrastructure, must be factored in. A project of this magnitude
would no doubt saddle our children with a great burden of debt.

Certainly, the situation we find ourselves in with regard to agricultural land hasn’t
changed. The need for good soil only grows with the growth of the county and world’s
population. While there is an acknowledged need for housing in the county, I was
happy that you had expressed confidence that we have enough parcels within
existing urban areas to accommodate ten years of growth or more.

I am worried that as a result of building industry lobbying and with the change in
provincial government the pressure on you to change your views has increased
greatly. I hope you will assure me that they have not succeeded. In any case, I would
like to offer you my support to stick to your plans from a year ago and oppose the
building of what amounts to an unsustainable new city on precious agricultural county
land.

Sincerely,

Markus Wilhelm, Pastor

Glory Lutheran Church         
                                                                                                                                22577
Highway 16, Sherwood Park AB T8A 4T7
                                                                                       

Telephone: 780-416-9594, email: pastormarkus@glorylutheran.ca

 

This communication is intended for the recipient to whom it is addressed, and may
contain confidential, personal, and or privileged information. Please contact the
sender immediately if you are not the intended recipient of this communication, and



do not copy, distribute, or take action relying on it. Any communication received in
error, or subsequent reply, should be deleted or destroyed.
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Agricultural Impact Assessment

An Agricultural Impact Assessment is a 
requirement of the Agriculture Master Plan, 

intended to “inform decision-making at all levels 
of the planning process and address a proposed 

development’s effects on existing and future 
agricultural activities. . .”







Prime farmland will be lost when 
Bremner is developed.

“Stripping and grading land for urban 
development will result in the loss of 

agricultural land.”



Strathcona County’s Agricultural 
Master Plan Principle:

The conversion or fragmentation of large tracts 
of primary or unique agricultural lands to non-

agricultural uses to accommodate growth 
(residential, commercial, industrial) will only be 

done as a last resort.





New Agriculture Policy Area
Agricultural Objectives: 

1.Identify and conserve an adequate supply of prime 
agricultural lands to provide a secure local food source 
for future generations; 

2.Minimize the fragmentation and conversion of prime 
agricultural lands for non-agricultural uses; and  

3.Promote diversification and value-added agriculture 
production and plan infrastructure to support the 
agricultural sector and regional food system.





EMR Growth Plan

“Collaborate and coordinate as a Region to 
manage growth responsibly and to ensure 

the wise management of prime agricultural 
resources.”



“What seems like a smart economic 
decision might not be.”





Bremner’s prime farmland has global 
value

The Edmonton Metropolitan Region, which 
includes Strathcona County has only 3.5 % of the 
land mass of the province, but it has 35% of the 

best agricultural land. Development on 
Bremner’s farmland will destroy a prime 

agricultural resource.

























From: Shane Parker
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Bremner - Growth in Strathcona - Support the ACP
Date: May 16, 2019 3:23:44 PM

Mayor, Members of Council, good evening.

My name is Shane Parker, a Salisbury graduate from a few years ago - and - President of
Carton Land Inc. which has Options in the Bremner area. Our optioned lands belong to the
Schroter - Parkin - Young families who first settled , in 1903, in East Clover Bar which was
formerly known as Bremner.  I grew  up in the 70's in the new area of Mills Haven - Sherwood
Park has always been a special place for me. We have named a related company, Sabre
Insurance, after the Salisbury Sabres. It would be a project close to my heart to be involved
with the future growth of Strathcona.

Many years ago, politicians and builders had a vision  - and  the marketing of Sherwood Park
began - Thomas Wilner of Los Angeles introduced " the key to your heart" with 68 ranch
homes in Campbelltown  - if you earned $3,000 a year a new home was possible - those were
exciting times. You can not find Thomas Wilner today on Google but Strathcona remains.
This Council has an opportunity to embrace a vision for Strathcona for the next 50 years - this
Council has that mantel of responsibility.

Would commend Council and Administration for a diligent and thoughtful process -
comparing growth nodes took time and money but as Councillor Smith pointed out you
needed to compare, " a gala apple with a gala apple" - we agree and support Bremner as the
growth node. It remains a pleasure to be a part of the BDG with Cameron, Qualico and
Strathcona Lands. We fully support the ACP.

Thank - You,

Shane Parker
President
Carton Land Inc.

Phone: 780.444.8404
Fax:     780.487.8662
Cell:     780.932.3742
email:  sparker@cartonland.ca
website: www.cartonland.ca

202, 18332 Lessard Road NW
Edmonton, Alberta
Canada  T6M 2W8

This email communication is CONFIDENTIAL AND PRIVILEGED. If you are 
not the intended recipient, please notify me at the telephone number shown 
above or by return email and delete this communication and any copy 
immediately. Thank you.

Shane Parker Submission
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Date:  21 May 2019 17:00 MDT 
 
By: Alan M.F.Dunn, PEng  Sherwood Park  
 
Re: OPPOSITION TO: Proposed Bylaws 3-2019 Adoption of the Bremner and LEA 
Area Concept Plan and 2-2019 Amendment to the Municipal Development Plan 
Bylaw 20-2017 
 
I am speaking in OPPOSITION to the Bremner development and these two 

proposed bylaws. 

The reasons not to go forward with the Bremner development are so well known 

as not to require much further discussion.  Here they are in summary: 

1. Loss of irreplaceable arable land: everyone on the planet seems to 

understand that loss of this resource coupled with the relentless increase in 

population has become a global crisis.  This will become ever more critical 

as the need for local food production becomes more acute. 

 

2. Direct costs to residents through increased taxation to fund front-end costs 

of P&D and Infrastructure.  Every dime that has been spent so far on this 

project has come directly from taxpayers’ pockets.  Contributions, and 

commitments, from Government or developers have been zero and would 

continue to be zero for years to come.   

 

So much for development funding itself. 

 

3. Degraded lifestyle: Our brand, Genteel country living, an alternative to the 

chaos of the big city will evaporate, replaced with traffic, congestion, 

crowding, crime, and noise. 

There are no reasons to proceed with this project.  In spite of numerous requests 

no one has shown a single financial, social, cultural, or environmental benefit to 

County residents. Not one.  All we get are vague clichés about the generic 

benefits of growth. No actual need has been demonstrated by these criteria. 



Date:  21 May 2019 17:00 MDT 
 
By: Alan M.F.Dunn, PEng  Sherwood Park  
 
Re: OPPOSITION TO: Proposed Bylaws 3-2019 Adoption of the Bremner and LEA 
Area Concept Plan and 2-2019 Amendment to the Municipal Development Plan 
Bylaw 20-2017 
 
Should residential growth in fact be of value – which I doubt - current actual 

population increases indicate clearly that the projections quoted by proponents 

are simply fantasy and pink smoke and that there is already ample land to absorb 

whatever growth may appear. 

The only purpose of the Bremner project is to serve the agenda of a tiny coterie of 

landowners, developers, and ambitious politicians, driven by their own self-

interest.  None is concerned with the welfare and betterment of Strathcona 

County or its residents. 

To the many reasons why the Bremner development is a bad idea, must be added 

the observation that in spite of the time and resources invested, this project is an 

organisational disaster. 

In years of engineering and project management, I have never seen anything 

quite like this: a project where the major, key items of infrastructure are neither 

understood nor financed and the potential benefits have not been established. 

It is like committing to a new refinery without knowing whether equipment is 

available, if there is feedstock, or if there is a market for the output, all without 

even bothering to visit the banks with a business plan.   

Any CEO in the private sector who presented this to a Board of Directors, would 

be working in a car wash before the week was out. 

This brings us to the increasing groundswell of public demands for a plebiscite.  

When elected officials increasingly demonstrate indifference to the needs and 

wishes of their constituents, together with an inability to plan realistically, it 

should not be surprising that there be a desire to take back the power of decision 

making. 



Date:  21 May 2019 17:00 MDT 
 
By: Alan M.F.Dunn, PEng  Sherwood Park  
 
Re: OPPOSITION TO: Proposed Bylaws 3-2019 Adoption of the Bremner and LEA 
Area Concept Plan and 2-2019 Amendment to the Municipal Development Plan 
Bylaw 20-2017 
 
The calls for plebiscite should be a red flag to councillors that it is time to 

remember whom they represent. 

 

 

 



Bremner Development 
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Growth in Capital region continues 
• Beaumont 30% 
• Fort Saskatchewan 27% 
• Leduc 23% 
• Edmonton 15% 
• St Albert 7% 
• Sherwood Park 6% 

• Delany – Sherwood Park News 



Bremner Development Plan 

• Mixed Density 
• Natural Areas 
• Wildlife Corridors 
• Sensitive Ecological Areas 
• Designed for Community life 
• Bremner House and Multi-Purpose Ag Facility 



Farm land Vs Natural Areas 

• UN Report: Nature’s Dangerous Decline 
‘Unprecedented’;  

• Species Extinction Rates ‘Accelerating’ 
• Bremner already altered from its ‘Natural’ state 
• Preservation of Natural areas is becoming Paramount 
• Beaver Hills Moraine – UNESCO Biosphere 
 
 



From: Blaine Hill
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Re: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019
Date: May-21-19 9:18:31 AM
Attachments: image002.png

image003.png
image004.png
Imagine Bremner in Concrete . docx (2).docx

Hello

This is what I will be speaking on today if I can make it. If not please pass this on to the mayor
and council as part of the meeting today. I will not read the past presentations attached as it is
11 pages. Just the first part of the document into page 7.
Thanks !
Blaine Hill

On Fri, May 17, 2019 at 11:25 AM Legislative Officer <LegislativeOfficer@strathcona.ca>
wrote:

Good morning,

We have received your request to speak at the Public Hearing to be held on May 21, 2019
regarding Bylaws 2-2019 and 3-2019. Your name has been added to our Speaker’s List. If
you have any questions regarding the process, please contact either myself or Joanne Onciul
at the number below.

Regards,

Susanne Semchuk

Legislative Officer

Strathcona County

2001 Sherwood Drive

Sherwood Park, AB T8A 3W7

Phone: 780-464-8014

Fax: 780-464-8194
LegislativeOfficer@strathcona.ca

www.strathcona.ca
Find us on: 

Blaine Hill - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 - Public Hearing



 

From: Blaine Hill  
Sent: May 17, 2019 9:25 AM
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019

 

Hi I am opposed to the bylaw and will speak to council on May 21 .

Thanks for registering me

Blaine Hill

 

Sherwood Park

This communication is intended for the recipient to whom it is addressed, and may contain
confidential, personal, and or privileged information. Please contact the sender immediately
if you are not the intended recipient of this communication, and do not copy, distribute, or
take action relying on it. Any communication received in error, or subsequent reply, should
be deleted or destroyed.



1 
 
 PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL 

May 16, 2019 

Mayor Frank and Members of Strathcona County 
Council: 

I am strongly opposed to urban development in 
Bremner. 

I do not support approval of the Area Concept Plan 
for the Bremner Area Project. 

This development will destroy prime farmland 
(Class 1 and 2 soil) that should be 

protected by the county’s own Agriculture Master 
Plan under the following 

principle: 

“The conversion or fragmentation of large tracts, 
primary or unique agricultural 

lands to non-agricultural uses to accommodate 
growth (residential, commercial, 

industrial) will only be done as a last resort.” 



2 
 
 PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL 

Further to this I do want to address the fact that 
council has not supported the vision of the past 
Mayor Roxanne Carr or support of the platform of 
the current Mayor Rod Frank on the Bremner 
issue, who's newspaper add for Mayor clearly 
showed that Bremner should be overturned and 
alternative growth areas could then be considered. 
This is a chance to show Albertans and Canadians 
that great soil is to be protected not squandered 
when there are other obvious choices. 

To date council has not grasped this concept and 
continue to be pompous, arrogant, belligerent, 
naive and show they are not willing to educate and 
survey the general public fairly. 

 It’s the children of the county for the most part 
that will be impacted in the future years by the 
decision made on Bremner vs other land 
development areas but it's also an opportunity to 
show the world that scarce land for producing 
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 PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL 

bountiful harvests should be preserved in light of 
those starving around the world.  

Also at a prior meeting on Bremner a few years 
back we asked about annexation by the Fort and 
were told, almost scolded by council that there 
was a 30 year agreement. As we know that fell by 
the wayside and respectfully we understand why. 
Point is council was wrong in assuming that it 
would not happen and did not show foresight. 

The same question was asked about Colchester 
and the City of Edmonton and the proposal was 
that Colchester area should be developed as it was 
poor soil and Edmonton was likely to annex it in 
the future anyway. 

As for referendums perhaps an educated survey 
would be better. Take it right into the school 
systems as a social study project for example. I am 
confident they would easily recognize arable land 
that has such low percentage around the world as 
being a top priority. Seek input.  
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 PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL 

Have you gone door to door with the facts and 
spoken to the community, much like you would do 
to get elected? Or how about visiting the schools 
and using the gymnasiums with parents and 
students. Perhaps others of us should have taken 
that tact. 

It seems that present council is fearful that it 
would be an embarrassment to be proven wrong 
by not doing their due diligence with the public 
and not respecting the leadership on this issue by 
past and presently mayors. It is their job to listen 
carefully and represent best interests as a whole. 
Has the home work really been done? On this 
particular subject it's not on par with the other 
great work that has been done by councils present 
and past. 

On educating the public for example I asked a bank 
employee who does financial planning on thoughts 
on Bremner and that 13 year employee in the 
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 PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL 

Sherwood Park mall area had not even heard of 
Bremner. Something is missing here. 

Sure a referendum was held for Millennium place 
and as a young growing community with a lot of 
dollars at stake from what people were use to. It 
was voted in to keep people healthy and active 
and to dissuade crime in the community.  That is 
why we were all for it. It was the right thing to do. 
It was not a waste of time to have the referendum 
on this important community issue 

Here is an example of a poor plan that was righted 
at the Pigeon Lake back in around 1990 at the 
Summer Village of Silver Beach. The current 
council was not in favor to put in a sewer system 
around the lake. A meeting was held and 
throughout the course of the meeting there was 
opposition by council to put the sewer system in 
and on my 3rd request for an on the spot survey 
vote we had a vote by show of hands in a packed 
legion hall. The support by cabin owners was over 
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 PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL 

90% in favor of going for the sewer project. Council 
then recognized this overwhelming support their 
demeanor changed, the right thing for the lake 
was passed and the sewer system was installed on 
4 of the main beaches. The other beaches are 
following suit years later. 

Back to Bremner, there was a presentation by 
Stantec on agricultural credits so those owners 
that had land in close proximity could get a fair 
value for the land and it could continue to be used 
as agricultural land, much the same way we treat 
and respect park land. 

What happened to that initiative? 

The cost for upgrading the Yellowhead and 
highway 21 (for Bremner) leading into the 
Industrial Heartland will be huge in comparison to 
connecting to the Hendy from Colchester. 

 

 



7 
 
 PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL 

 

Imagine Bremner 

Imagine Bremner in concrete, 

It isn't hard to do, 

Only poor soil to plant on 

We wish that wasn't, true. 

  

Blaine Hill 

__________________________________ 

Note: 

As there are new members on council here are 
some letters from the past years when Roxanne 
Carr was Mayor. 
2016 presented to council 

Water under the Bridge or Bridge Over Troubled Water. 

The motion and decision by council was made a few months back on Bremner as 
the new growth area and I was disappointed with the proceedings. 
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 PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL 

On reflection and review of the video of the meeting I found that the sound 
advice from the Mayor and councilor Paul Smith was not heeded and taken to 
heart. 

Unfortunately City Slicker mentality prevailed and the concerns for: 

 -future annexations by the City of Edm and Fort Sask.  

-congestion and high way costs for highway 16 and 21 not factored 

-loss of 56 ,80 acre parcels vs 16 of prime farmland   

Were just blown off. 

One comment from a councilor proposing the motion for Bremner was that 
food in the future would be grown hydroponically. This parallels history were it 
was stated "let them eat cake" . Ludicrous and naive at best.  

A process proposed for Land Credits for farmers who are in the pressured land 
areas was not pursued. 

The AG master plan ignored. 

50000, vs 30000 both areas met the target, bigger is not in this case better. 

Why was Colchester not put forth as an option into a motion? The study showed 
no real issues? 

The wet lands were brought up for Colchester  but no comparison for total wet 
lands in the county or other reserve land such as the Blackfoot Grazing reserve 
or Elk Island. South cooking lake area is also a large wet land area. 

Not a wise choice with respect to farmland preservation. 

 

Presented  to council  2015 
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 PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL 

Bremner vs. Colchester 
Well, I have been observing, participating and following the process for 
development and growth in the County of Strathcona# 20 (now Strathcona 
County) for a good many years.  

My Great Ancestors (relatives) settled and farmed in the Sherwood Park and 
fertile valley surrounding areas. The family name in fact was honored by naming 
a park within Sherwood Park called McGhan Park in the Clarkdale Meadows 
area. The plaque at the park shows the homestead in 1912 and refers to the fact 
it had hot running water. The home place farm was called Pleasant View. The 
McGhan and other pioneering farming families particularly chose the area 
because of the prime land and relatively flatter terrain. It was well know that 
the best land laid north of the Wye road towards the North Saskatchewan River 
valley. The land to the South of Wye to the east where Colchester is was 
referred to as scrub land not prime agricultural land. 

It seems that the last few articles that I have read in the paper while appearing 
to be factual seem to have an undermining element that seem to be driven 
forward by developers. I am sure the developers are keen on making the easiest 
money they can with disregard to the overall best plans for humanity. They 
would chose Bremner over Colchester as their "Soul" purpose is to make the 
most money they can .Un doughtily thought, prime agricultural lands need to be 
protected not squandered. 

The one previous article referred to the number of wild life in the Colchester 
area but no mention of the wildlife in Bremner. I have seen coyotes, rabbits, 
lynx, fox ,deer and moose in Bremner as well. Not to mention the beavers, 
pheasants ,grouse and others. 

The agricultural master plan is another piece of that needs to be considered and 
revered. Possibly the Bremner House which the county owns can be the focal 
point for agriculture in the County. The potential to capture the historical spirit 
in conjunction with the tractor pulls  , community gardens and focus on 



10 
 
 PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL 

agriculture will be lost if the area turns into a housing community. There are 
dreams for the Bremner house to be a cross between Fort Edmonton and the 
Ukrainian Village for example. 

Comparisons have been made in the paper on the soil quality and 
classifications. The closest thing that is in common between the two areas is the 
weather.  The article refers to the fact that there can be no #1 soil as the 
growing season is too short. Well prime soil is prime soil no matter how you 
look at it. Bremner has tons of it, Colchester as little to none. Really my 
ancestors who settled this area would roll over in their graves at such trite. 
Giving up such prime soil in the Bread Basket of Canada would be a shame. 
These Gems need to be protected. There are agricultural development credits 
that can be applied to preserve the land but reward the owners of those areas 
in jeopardy of wanton development. This is the road that needs to be travelled.  

It would be a great social exercise to present the cases to the schools and let 
them access the value to society. You can see that most children are 
environmentally sensitive and not swayed by the mighty dollar. I would be 
interested in seeing their input taken to heart. This will be their community! 

I hope that others can read between the lines and get involved with this 
important decision. It's a chance to do it right and it will effect generations. 
Edmonton does not lead a very good example to follow unfortunately. The land 
towards Rabbit Hill and adjoining river lands continues to be squandered. 
Notably the past councils and reeves for the county were very conscious of 
keeping the green space and many areas were deemed as green space, not for 
development.  
They all had a good farming background and an appreciation for agriculture in 
the county. 

Another area of concern is the huge dollars for road and traffic upgrades that 
would be required for the Bremner area. Having driven from Sherwood Park to 
Fort Saskatchewan for over 35 years I can see its at capacity over the last few 
years. I feel this area and the fact that it intersects with the Trans-Canada 
Highway has been underestimated. 
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To paraphrase Joni Mitchell 

Why Pave Prime land to put up a Parking lot? 

Let's not let the developers steam roll their way through on this important 
Historical decision. 

 

Regards 

Blaine Hill 

Sherwood Park 
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25 Dhruv Gupta (Akash Homes) Written  

26 Richard Hart Written  

27 Przemyslaw Skiba Written  

28 Arshdeep Khaira Written  

29 Mike Williams Written  
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79 Canadian Home Builders' Association - 
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information on how to register to speak:

 

Please note that all the information on registering for the public hearing is
online: https://www.strathcona.ca/council-county/mayor-council/council-
meetings/public-hearings-and-meetings/

 

The appropriate email address for registration is
LegislativeOfficer@strathcona.ca and the number is 780-464-8137.

 

Anyone registering should provide their full name, the bylaw number, and
indicate if they are in favour or opposed.

 

 

 

Please do not reach out should you have further questions or concerns.

 

Yours truly,

 

 

Rod FRANK

 

Mayor
Strathcona County

 

2001 Sherwood Drive
Sherwood Park, AB T8A 3W7
Tel.: 780-464-8000

 

 

 



 

From:  
Sent: May 5, 2019 12:32 PM
To: Dave Anderson; Brian Botterill; Bill Tonita; Paul Smith; Linton Delainey; Rod Frank
Cc: Robert Parks; Glen Lawrence; Katie Berghofer
Subject: Bremner Plebiscite

 

News: Council tosses Bremner plebiscite possibility?   Councillor suggests asking
taxpayers to vote is considered a desperate attempt to derail and hijack government
process?

 

Just because Coun. Anderson hasn’t seen enough taxpayers show up to
complain at poorly publicized open houses doesn’t mean that the majority of
taxpayers are in favor of unprecedented spending that will change life in the
County forever. 
Just because Coun. Smith prefers to default to previous councils and proceed
with decisions made without formal public input years ago, doesn’t mean that
residents agreed then or now with those decisions.  That this issue remains the
#1 story in every edition of the Sherwood Park News ever since the words
Colchester and Bremner were ever brought forth, that must indicate that this
decision should not be a slam-dunk.
Just because Coun. Botterill prefers to move forward with Billion Dollar
investments (and compare that to the relatively small Millennium Place
investment) and demonstrate his blind faith in previous councils so much that he
says he is willing to wait until the next election for voters to toss him, doesn’t
mean that taxpayer’s right to have a proper say in this complex decision should
be trampled on today.
Just because Coun. Tonita believes the budget issue is debunked by “sunny
days” financial projections, doesn’t assure anyone that such blue-sky projections
are plausible in the real world.  Please tell us Coun. Tonita what your 10-year
plan is to find the $6 Billion in new industrial development needed to finance
this.  I suspect that little detail (actually doing something) surely isn’t as easy as
reading some BWAG projections on a paid consultant study.

 

Strathcona County is not an island of prosperity in the middle of a struggling Alberta
economy.  This is no oil boom going on and never will be again.  New investment in
industrial economic growth isn’t available as easy as the consultants suggest it would
be, and this Council’s feet had better start landing in the real world of 2019.   Growth
decisions made during boom years don’t apply today.  Voters across this County
rejected the free-spending liberal values of the previous provincial government for
exactly those reasons, and this council should listen to the economic realities that are



driving taxpayers to want a say in Bremner.  Don’t shut us out.

 

Kudo’s to Coun. Delainey and Mayor Rod Frank for asking the right questions and for
looking out for us.   To this taxpayer, the arrogance shown by other members of council
by suggesting that a Bremner plebiscite is a stall and a waste of time and money is
insulting to the people of Strathcona County.

 

Regards,
Michael Haas

Sherwood Park, AB

 

 

This communication is intended for the recipient to whom it is addressed, and
may contain confidential, personal, and or privileged information. Please contact
the sender immediately if you are not the intended recipient of this
communication, and do not copy, distribute, or take action relying on it. Any
communication received in error, or subsequent reply, should be deleted or
destroyed.

-- 
Sent from my Samsung Galaxy S7





 
Please feel free to register and come out to speak at the planned
public hearing on May 21, as I am looking forward to hearing from
our residents. Below is a link to information on how to register to
speak:
 
Please note that all the information on registering for the public
hearing is online: https://www.strathcona.ca/council-county/mayor-
council/council-meetings/public-hearings-and-meetings/
 
The appropriate email address for registration is
LegislativeOfficer@strathcona.ca and the number is 780-464-8137.
 
Anyone registering should provide their full name, the bylaw
number, and indicate if they are in favour or opposed.
 
 
Please do not reach out should you have further questions or
concerns.
 
Yours truly,
 
 
Rod FRANK
 
Mayor
Strathcona County
 
2001 Sherwood Drive
Sherwood Park, AB T8A 3W7
Tel.: 780-464-8000
 
 
 
 
-----Original Message-----
From: Ken Rankin 
Sent: May 6, 2019 7:45 AM
To: Dave Anderson
Cc: Rod Frank



Subject: Bremner
 
I wish to advise that I vote NO to proceeding any further with this
proposed community.  I think Council are being swayed with little
thought to the financial impact to the tax payers. Loading tax payers
with the expenditure will be the downfall to this community.
Strathcona County has already spent monies that we really do not
have, when we consider the economic reality of the oil and gas sector
and the deficits of the provincial government.
 
I suggest you ask your constituents to provide input electronically so
you understand what people are really thinking and willing to
support. Also I must have missed the consultation of the
environmental impact to proceeding with this project.
 
Again I VOTE. NO. To proceeding with this project.
 
Ken Rankin , a Strathcona tax payer
Sent from my iPad
This communication is intended for the recipient to whom it is
addressed, and may contain confidential, personal, and or privileged
information. Please contact the sender immediately if you are not the
intended recipient of this communication, and do not copy, distribute,
or take action relying on it. Any communication received in error, or
subsequent reply, should be deleted or destroyed.

 



From: Legislative Officer
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: FW: Plebiscite
Date: May 15, 2019 11:12:38 AM

From: Rich Mundle [mailto:richmundle@gmail.com] 
Sent: May 9, 2019 7:55 AM
To: Rod Frank
Subject: Re: Plebiscite

Rod,
I have no problem sharing my feedback with your council colleagues.

Rich

Rich Mundle
Remax Elite (Associate Broker)
116, 150 Chippewa Road,
Sherwood Park, AB. T8A 0T1

Direct: 1-780-908-4088
Email: richmundle@gmail.com
Website: www.richmundle.com

On Wed, May 8, 2019 at 5:54 PM Rod Frank <Rod.Frank@strathcona.ca> wrote:
Hi Rich – Thanks for your email.

I appreciate your feedback, and would like to share it with the rest of my Council colleagues.
Please let me know if I may do that, and after removing your personal information, make your
correspondence available as part of the public hearing that will take place on the Bremner ACP on
May 21, 2019 at 5:00 pm.  

I believe that careful consideration must be given before choosing to develop prime agricultural
land (as is reflected in our Agricultural Master Plan), that taxpayers should not be exposed to the
financial risks of high-stakes development, and that it is important that the information Council is
using to make a decision is as complete and accurate as possible. I do have a concern that the
population projections being used as the basis of this plan are double the actual growth we have
seen over the past 65 years on average.

Please feel free to register and come out to speak at the planned public hearing on May 21, as I
am looking forward to hearing from our residents. Below is a link to information on how to
register to speak:

Please note that all the information on registering for the public hearing is online:
https://www.strathcona.ca/council-county/mayor-council/council-meetings/public-

Rich Mundle Submission 
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



hearings-and-meetings/
 
The appropriate email address for registration is LegislativeOfficer@strathcona.ca and the
number is 780-464-8137.
 
Anyone registering should provide their full name, the bylaw number, and indicate if they
are in favour or opposed.

 
 
 
Please do not reach out should you have further questions or concerns.
 
Yours truly,
 
 

Rod FRANK
 
Mayor
Strathcona County
 
2001 Sherwood Drive
Sherwood Park, AB T8A 3W7
Tel.: 780-464-8000
 
 

From: rich mundle  
Sent: May 7, 2019 8:12 AM
To: Rod Frank
Subject: Fwd: Plebiscite
 
 
 

From: rich mundle 
Date: May 7, 2019 at 8:04:33 AM MDT
To: brian.botterill@strathcona.ca
Cc: rod.frank@strathona.ca, linton.delainey@strathcona.ca
Subject: Plebiscite

Mr. Botterill,
I am reaching out to you as I reside in your Ward.

Our local news indicated there was no appetite for a public vote on Bremmer.

I say otherwise and would definitely support a plebiscite.

There are too many unknowns and I would not want to gamble on my property
taxes going up.

I don’t envy the position that you are put in as a politician trying to please



everybody, but I do not trust the councillors lack of expertise when it comes to
making decisions on a project of this magnitude, nor the developers projections.

Perhaps we could feel out the interest by advertising a survey through the
news?

Thankyou, Rich

Rich Mundle
Remax Elite (Associate Broker)
1-780-908-4088 (Direct)
Richmundle@gmail.com
www.richmundle.com

This communication is intended for the recipient to whom it is addressed, and may contain
confidential, personal, and or privileged information. Please contact the sender immediately
if you are not the intended recipient of this communication, and do not copy, distribute, or
take action relying on it. Any communication received in error, or subsequent reply, should
be deleted or destroyed.





 
I believe that careful consideration must be given before choosing to
develop prime agricultural land (as is reflected in our Agricultural
Master Plan), that taxpayers should not be exposed to the financial
risks of high-stakes development, and that it is important that the
information Council is using to make a decision is as complete and
accurate as possible. I do have a concern that the population
projections being used as the basis of this plan are double the actual
growth we have seen over the past 65 years on average.
 
Please feel free to register and come out to speak at the planned
public hearing on May 21, as I am looking forward to hearing from
our residents. Below is a link to information on how to register to
speak:
 
Please note that all the information on registering for the public
hearing is online: https://www.strathcona.ca/council-county/mayor-
council/council-meetings/public-hearings-and-meetings/
 
The appropriate email address for registration is
LegislativeOfficer@strathcona.ca and the number is 780-464-8137.
 
Anyone registering should provide their full name, the bylaw
number, and indicate if they are in favour or opposed.
 
 
Please do not reach out should you have further questions or
concerns.
 
Yours truly,
 
 
Rod FRANK
 
Mayor
Strathcona County
 
2001 Sherwood Drive
Sherwood Park, AB T8A 3W7
Tel.: 780-464-8000
 
 



 
 
-----Original Message-----
From: Deloris Willes 
Sent: May 4, 2019 10:38 AM
To: Robert Parks
Cc: Rod Frank
Subject: Bremner yet again
 
Mr. Parks, We are saddened to learn that you voted against a
plebiscite on the Bremner issues. This is something that will affect
Strathcona County residents for many years, decades to come, in a
very big way.  The lack of so called interest cited by Anderson is
because people are tired of this. Attending another meeting that goes
no where is a waste of our time. A vote would settle it. Because
voting is one of our only ways to be heard, I hope you recall this bad
decision come election.
 
Deloris Willes

 
Sent from my iPad
This communication is intended for the recipient to whom it is
addressed, and may contain confidential, personal, and or privileged
information. Please contact the sender immediately if you are not the
intended recipient of this communication, and do not copy, distribute,
or take action relying on it. Any communication received in error, or
subsequent reply, should be deleted or destroyed.

 







public hearing that will take place on the Bremner ACP on May 21, 2019 at 5:00 pm.
>
> I believe that careful consideration must be given before choosing to develop prime agricultural land (as is
reflected in our Agricultural Master Plan), that taxpayers should not be exposed to the financial risks of high-stakes
development, and that it is important that the information Council is using to make a decision is as complete and
accurate as possible. I do have a concern that the population projections being used as the basis of this plan are
double the actual growth we have seen over the past 65 years on average.
>
> Please feel free to register and come out to speak at the planned public hearing on May 21, as I am looking
forward to hearing from our residents. Below is a link to information on how to register to speak:
>
> Please note that all the information on registering for the public
> hearing is online:
> https://www.strathcona.ca/council-county/mayor-council/council-meeting
> s/public-hearings-and-meetings/
>
> The appropriate email address for registration is LegislativeOfficer@strathcona.ca and the number is 780-464-
8014.
>
> Anyone registering should provide their full name, the bylaw number, and indicate if they are in favour or
opposed.
>
> Please do not hesitate to reach out should you have further questions or concerns.
>
> Yours truly,
>
>
> Rod FRANK
>
> Mayor
> Strathcona County
>
> 2001 Sherwood Drive
> Sherwood Park, AB T8A 3W7
> Tel.: 780-464-8000
>
>
>
>
> -----Original Message-----
> From: Amy Nahnybida [mailto:amy.nahny@gmail.com]
> Sent: May 8, 2019 8:52 AM
> To: Bill Tonita
> Cc: Rod Frank
> Subject: Bremner Expansion
>
> Dear Mr. Tonita,
>
> I was dismayed to see council vote down a motion to have taxpayers have a say in the creation of the massive
development Brenmer. It is a huge financial burden to place on taxpayers, especially in these times of poor
economic growth, as well, it seems excessive to build a brand new town when there is already Ardrossan,
Josephburg, and South Cooking Lake among others that could be better developed. In addition, we are talking about
the permanent loss of Grade A farmland in a time when food scarcity, changing climate, and other environmental
concerns are very real and will impact future generations if not us ourselves.
> Why is council so opposed to hearing from it’s constituents? I think it fair to let us have a voice-especially those
of us who are directly affected. This is a massive project-and if the majority of the paying public are for or against it
you would think that our leaders would want to be aware of it. The nature of the discussion in chambers, basically







I believe that careful consideration must be given before choosing to develop prime
agricultural land (as is reflected in our Agricultural Master Plan), that taxpayers should not
be exposed to the financial risks of high-stakes development, and that it is important that the
information Council is using to make a decision is as complete and accurate as possible. I
do have a concern that the population projections being used as the basis of this plan are
double the actual growth we have seen over the past 65 years on average.

Please feel free to register and come out to speak at the planned public hearing on
May 21, as I am looking forward to hearing from our residents. Below is a link to
information on how to register to speak:

Please note that all the information on registering for the public

hearing is online:

https://www.strathcona.ca/council-county/mayor-council/council-meeting

s/public-hearings-and-meetings/

The appropriate email address for registration is LegislativeOfficer@strathcona.ca
and the number is 780-464-8014.

Anyone registering should provide their full name, the bylaw number, and indicate if
they are in favour or opposed.

Please do not reach out should you have further questions or concerns.

Yours truly,

Rod FRANK

Mayor
Strathcona County



2001 Sherwood Drive
Sherwood Park, AB T8A 3W7
Tel.: 780-464-8000

From: Don Marshall 
Sent: May 13, 2019 1:22 PM
To: Robert Parks; Dave Anderson; Brian Botterill; Bill Tonita; Paul Smith; Linton Delainey; Glen 
Lawrence; Katie Berghofer; Rod Frank
Subject: Bremner

Dear Mayor Frank and Strathcona Councillors,

We are very disappointed that the decision to proceed with Bremner is ongoing and would 
like to be on record as being totally AGAINST this development.  

It is hard to believe, as we read in the papers, that most of the councillors heard "little or 
nothing" (to paraphrase) about this project from their constituents while campaigning during 
the last election.  Why do you think Mayor Frank was elected as handily as he was? 
Without a doubt, it was because he was willing to stand up and challenge this horrible 
decision made by a previous council.  

It doesn't matter how much money has already been spent.  As has been recently pointed out 
population growth projections for the future are extremely speculative. Additionally, the 
topics of the day are climate change and the environment and Bremner is a slap in the face 
to both. Why not continue to build up Ardrossan, if we need expansion so badly?  

This decision should be a slam dunk.  If council is unable to grasp the severity of the 
situation, then we need to put this to a plebiscite.  Ask the people who will be paying for 
this project, financially and environmentally, now and in the future, what they think.

Again, we are AGAINST this project and insist that our views be acknowledged, especially 
by those councillors who have turned a deaf ear to the many, many voices of dissent. If 
Bremner goes ahead it will permanently alter the urban/rural mix of the county and destroy 
valuable farmland forever. 

Sincerely,
Don and Lynn Marshall

  
Sherwood Park

This communication is intended for the recipient to whom it is addressed, and may contain 
confidential, personal, and or privileged information. Please contact the sender immediately 
if you are not the intended recipient of this communication, and do not copy, distribute, or 
take action relying on it. Any communication received in error, or subsequent reply, should 
be deleted or destroyed.



From: Thomas Spratlin
To: Legislative Officer
Cc: Rod Frank; Robert Parks; Dave Anderson; Brian Botterill; Bill Tonita; Paul Smith; Linton Delainey; Katie

Berghofer; Glen Lawrence; eric.alailedoye@gov.ab.ca; "Wakefield, Kim"
Subject: Written submission to the Public Hearing for the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan, Tuesday, May 21, 2019
Date: May 16, 2019 12:52:44 PM
Attachments: 20190516120233.pdf

Dear Strathcona County Councillors,

Over the past several years I have provided you with considerable
information concerning some dramatic slumpage which has been occurring on
our property adjacent to the North Saskatchewan River which we suspect is
being caused by sewage leaking from the old sewage trunk line located on the
LEA Area lands through our property  into the river.  I am now enclosing a
copy of some correspondence I recently had with one of our neighbours
concerning this matter for your further information.

While you are considering the proposed LEA Area Concept Plan I would ask
that you be aware that notwithstanding Stantec's recent report on the CCTV
inspection that was done on the sewage trunk line earlier this year,  my
observations and those of other more knowledgeable persons would indicate
that there may still be a problem with the sewage trunk line adjacent to our
lands and that more testing is required to determine if there is
exfiltration of sewage from the trunk line into the North Saskatchewan
River.  Moreover our consultants should be permitted to review the video and
inspector's report from the recent CCTV inspection of the sewage trunk line
adjacent to our property.

Regards,

Tom Spratlin

Thomas Spratlin Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing
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“If you’re after getting the honey, hey
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From: Chris Nicholas
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
Date: May 16, 2019 2:14:09 PM

Tom whom it may concern,

I am writing in support of the approval of the above mentioned bylaw, the Bremner LEA Concept
plan.

I am writing both as a land developer and proponent of Sherwood Park. As a developer I appreciate
very much, the time and effort that has gone into this plan to date both by City administration and
the proponent. The plan embodies a well conceived master planned community and is exemplary of
great City building. This plan is necessary to facilitate the growth projected in the EMRB Growth Plan,
but moreover is vital to ensure affordability and choice in housing for the future.

As a proponent of Sherwood Park I believe that this plan represents the continuance of the City’s
tradition of rationale and well conceived growth. It will support existing and future businesses and
attract new families that are not able to currently enter the market.

Should you have any questions regarding the above submission of endorsement I am reachable at
the number below.

Best regards,

Chris Nicholas | President | MLC GROUP
Dir 780.401.2246 | cnicholas@mlcland.com

www.mlcland.com

Chris Nicholas Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: Deep Shergill
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
Date: May-16-19 5:10:04 PM

Dear Sir/Madam

My full name is Baldev Singh Shergill, I am owner and President of Prominent Homes Edmonton Ltd.
and we along with all our employees and trade partners support the Bremner Plan.

I would like it to be noted that we feel that a well planed growth as presented by the Bremner plan is
the right direction for Sherwood Park to take.  The needs for housing in the future should make
Sherwood Park the destination of choice for people looking at the Edmonton area for settling with
their families or to start business in this part of the province.  Bemner plan represents the best of
good planning and location.

Thank you for your time.  Look forward to being there.

Deep Shergill
President
Prominent Homes Ltd.

1638-10th Ave SW
Calgary, AB
T3C 0J5
(403)681-1814

Deep Shergill (Prominent Homes Edmonton Ltd. Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: Bard Golightly
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
Date: May-16-19 5:36:31 PM

To Whom it May Concern:

I am in favour of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan. 

The plan is well thought out, it has been vetted by a wide range of stakeholders and subject
matter experts.  It will a critical contribution to the future of not only Strathcona County but
the Province of Alberta.

This plan will provide the much need land uses Strathcona County to grow and prosper. 
Without it, Strathcona County is at significant risk of loosing it’s competitive advantage and
support required to give the citizens of Strathcona County the quality of life they have come to
enjoy

Thanks

Bard Golightly
Vice President
Christenson Group of Companies 

 780.431.5180 www.cdlhomes.com 

Brad Golightly (Christenson Group of Companies) Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing





From: Zen Moisey
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Bremner I strongly support
Date: May-16-19 8:26:27 PM

legislativeofficer@strathcona.ca     (attention <mailto:LegistativeOfficer@strathcona.ca

reference:                                Bylaw (proposed bylaw 3-2019 proposed adoption of the Bremner and
LEA Area Concept Plan

I support this bylaw 3-2019: because:

1. It is time for Sherwood Park to become positive again and grow at least at the rate of
Edmonton and their bedroom communities. Our growth rate has been low because our
County has and is over regulated, negative which has driven folks and businesses to our
neighbouring communities. I have many examples.

2. It is time to stop wasting money with procrastinating studies about growth.
3. As we procrastinate and have procrastinated; Edmonton and Ft Saskatchewan keep annexing.

What a way to rob existing Sherwood Park residents and businesses from enjoying better
amenities and profits that accompany growth.

4. Because we have stifled growth, which cannot be stopped, the void is filled with by the
proven annexations, which can not be denied. What a shame!

5. Lack of agricultural land on planet earth is and has been, and has proven to be a RED HERRING
for decades.  China, one of some 200 countries contains 1 of every 4 people on earth; and only
12% of their land is arable (and they have no starvation) and you can buy dozens of their
agricultural and other products in every Sherwood park shopping center.  Agriculture products
such as garlic, packaged snacks and even fish are in our stores.  China also exports food to most
of the world’s countries. This is true because of technical agricultural progress with hundreds of
produce.  In addition the earth’s folks have a higher standard of living. Incredible.

6. As a civil engineer specializing in wastewater treatment I know Bremner flows by gravity to the
Edmonton-region treatment plant. Poop flows downhill. Colchester needs the poop pumped up-
hill before finding a gravity flow, etc. etc. etc….my young grandson understands this principle.

7. Other
8. Other
Zen Moisey Sherwood 
Park,   

Zen Moisey - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: Zena Sillers
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Support for Bremner
Date: May-16-19 10:11:28 PM

From: Zena Sillers <zenasillers@gmail.com>
Date: May 16, 2019 at 6:36:05 PM MDT
To: LegistativeOfficer@strathcona.ca
Subject: Support for Bremner

Dear Legislative Officer:

Regarding Bylaw (proposed bylaw 3-2019 proposed adoption of the Bremner and
LEA Area Concept Plan), I support this bylaw.

Zena Sillers,
Resident of Sherwood Park/Strathcona County 

Zena Sillers - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: Brad Stone
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019
Date: May-17-19 8:29:31 AM

To finally see Bremner being built will be a relief as I love this County and want to see future growth
opportunities so our family can continue to live here for generations to come.
Brad

Brad Stone - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: Jerry Shimek
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Bylaw 3-2019 Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
Date: May-17-19 9:48:01 AM

Dear Sir or Madam
 
This information is provided as support for Bylaw 3-2019
Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan.  We
are in favor of the Bremner Area Concept Plan for the following
reasons:

· Information provided suggests that the careful planning
will provide needed and affordable housing for families in
the County.

· Years of studies, consultations and reviews have
supported this alternative and it is time for Strathcona
County Council and administration to go forward with the
plan. Efforts and the expenditures related to the
continued deliberation need to stop.

· The Bremner Area is most adjacent to new commercial
development in Emerald Hills and employment opportunities
in the Industrial Heartland. Environmental impact of
travel by residents would be minimized. Development would
help to support all  existing Sherwood Park businesses and
amenities.

· Loss of agricultural production could be more than offset
by urban food production, provided the soil resource is
properly managed/banked. Backyard gardens and community
gardens could produce high valued food, versus current low
valued agricultural production involving less
environmentally friendly fuel, pesticides and chemical
fertilizers.

Submitted by
Jerry and Coleen Shimek       Sherwood Park Alberta

Jerry and Coleen Shimek - Submission 
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan May 
21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: John Kelly
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019, Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
Date: May-17-19 9:57:53 AM

To whom it may concern,
I am writing to support the proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan. I have 
been aware of the process to identify an area(s) for the future growth of Sherwood Park and feel 
that a thorough process was undertaken to analyze various potential areas and, after a number of 
years, Bremner was identified as the best option based on land use planning and technical 
parameters .
Housing costs have become quite high, making it difficult for young families to get a start in life. 
Bremner offers a good opportunity to develop the housing that Sherwood Park needs for the future 
at an affordable cost.
To support ongoing prosperity in the region we need additional housing to support growth in the 
region.
In closing, I support the bylaw.
Yours Truly,
John Kelly

John Kelly - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: Irene Petersen
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Objection to Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
Date: May-17-19 10:13:26 AM

RE:     PUBLIC HEARING - Bylaw 2-2019 and Bylaw 3-2019

Dear Councillors,

I have been a resident, property owner & tax payer in Strathcona County since 2001. 
It is a remarkable community and Councillors have made great decisions regarding
many matters brought before them. I strongly object to the continued stream of
approvals Councillors are giving the ‘Bremner’ development for the following reasons:

1. This land should not be lost as agricultural land. Class 1 and Class 2 agricultural
land is very limited and cannot be replaced.

2. Optimistic growth projections, which is not supported by past growth, investment
in the area, or reasonable projections for the future.

3. Substantial burden on taxpayers -  the cost of this development is not
warranted.

4. Majority of Strathcona County residents do not support this development.

I petition Council to withdraw support of Bylaw 2-2019 & Bylaw 3-2019 and reconsider
their approvals of this unnecessary and unwanted development known as ‘Bremner’.

Sincerely,

Irene Petersen

Irene Peterson - Submission 
MDP and Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan May 
21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: brad Evans
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Bylaw (proposed bylaw 3-2019 proposed adoption of the Bremner and LA Area Concept Plan)
Date: May-17-19 10:27:16 AM

Good morning,

In regards to the “Bylaw (proposed bylaw 3-2019 proposed adoption of the Bremner and LA Area
Concept Plan)”

Please accept this email as support of the Bylaw from;

Bev and Bob Evans as well as;
Brad and Veda Evans

Both residents of the Strathcona County.
Our family has been residents in this area for over 60 years.
We feel this Bylaw will improve the area and its surrounding communities and provide revitalization
to the County.

Thank you for acknowledging our support.

Bev, Bob, Brad and Veda Evans

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

Brad Evans - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing





From: ashmeet kaur khaira
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Bremner Plan
Date: May-17-19 12:24:53 PM

Dear Sir/Madam,

My name is Ashmeet Khaira, I have been a resident of Sherwood Park / Strathcona County for the past 9 years 
  

I am writing this email to express my support for the Bremner Plan.  I believe this is the right step for Strathcona 
County to take as it will provide sustainable growth and many business opportunities for decades to come.

I have a very hopeful outlook for this project and I look forward to hearing more about it.

Thank you,

Ashmeet Khaira

Ashmeet Kaur Khaira - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: Gurdeep Khaira
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
Date: May-17-19 12:06:41 PM

Hello,

My name is Gurdeep Khaira, and I reside in the Ranchlands subdivision of 
Sherwood Park and Strathcona County   

As a resident of Strathcona County for the past 15 years, I wholeheartedly 
support the Bremner Plan.  My family and I believe this is the right 
direction for Strathcona County to take.  This initiative will provide great 
opportunities for businesses in the area and will also provide sustainable 
growth to our community.

I look forward to hearing more about this project.

Thank you,

Gurdeep Khaira

Gurdeep Khaira - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing 



Akash Homes builds new single and multi-family homes, offering a great selection of starter, move-up and semi-estate models in 
Edmonton. Our core values embrace the concept of quality and value for our customers, we believe every customer should be afforded the 
qualities of an estate home. Our corporate vision is to provide Edmontonians with the best possible homes with the best possible value as 
well as growing and enriching the Greater Edmonton area. 

RE: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Proposed adoption of Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan 

To Whom It May Concern, 

We at Akash Homes (“Akash”) are in favour of the Bremner Area Concept Plan.  Akash is a 

mid-sized homebuilder in the Greater Edmonton area and has been in business since 2002.  

Throughout Akash’s history, it has been a builder in Strathcona County in various neighborhoods 

such as Nottingham, Emerald Hills and Aspen Trails.  Akash in support of Bremner as we believe 

Strathcona County requires additional housing than is currently in place.  Akash would invest 

significant capital in Bremner should it be approved and continue to provide housing for the 

region.  Bremner represents the best location for the future growth of Strathcona County.  

Should there be any other questions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.   

Sincerely, 

Dhruv Gupta 
Vice-President, Akash Homes 

Dhruv Gupta - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing





From: Przemyslaw Skiba
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
Date: May-17-19 12:29:05 PM

Hello,

My name is Prez Skiba and I'm the General Manager of Lafarge Construction, Infrastructure 
and Asphalt operations in the Greater Edmonton Area.  We have performed road work for 
Strathcona County in the past and continue to work for Strathcona County today.

My family and I are proud residence of Strathcona County and have called it home since 
moving to the area in 2001.  Our involvement in SPDSA (Soccer), SPRA (Ringette) and SBA 
(Basketball) whether it was coaching, managing, or serving on the board of directors, speaks 
to the commitment and love we have for the community.

I am in support of the Bremner Area Concept Plan as I want to continue to see this community 
grow and flourish. This plan has been well thought out, represents modern and good planning 
practices and gives our community a strong growth plan into the future.

Thank you for your time,

Prez

Przemyslaw (Prez) Skiba, P.Eng.
General Manager - Asphalt, Construction and Infrastructure

Lafarge Canada Inc.
22131-112 Ave NW
Edmonton, Alberta
T5S 2T8

Office: (780) 732-6456
   

prez.skiba@lafargeholcim.com
www.lafarge-na.com

A member of LafargeHolcim

This e-mail is confidential and intended only for the use of the above named addressee. If you have received this e-
mail in error, please delete it immediately and notify us by e-mail or telephone.

Przemyslaw Skiba - Submission
Bremner and LAEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: Arshdeep Khaira
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Bremner Plan
Date: May-17-19 12:15:11 PM

Hello,

My name is Arshdeep Khaira, I have been a resident of Sherwood Park / Strathcona County in 
the Ranchlands subdivision for the past 15 years   

I am writing this email to express my support for the Bremner Plan. I believe this is the right 
direction for our community to take as it will provide sustainable growth and many business 
opportunities for decades to come.

I look forward to hearing more about this wonderful project.

Thank you,

Arsh Khaira

-- 
Arshdeep Khaira M.A., M.B.A.
PhD Candidate 

  
  

Arshdeep Khaira - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: Mike Williams
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Proposed Bylaw # 3-2019
Date: May-17-19 11:35:38 AM

To Whom it may Concern;

As a 50 year resident of the county I am pleased to see this expansive area of growth finally
becoming a reality. 
As a community member and business owner I fully endorse the growth of the County in the
Bremner node. 
I believe this to be the best option and look forward to the resolution of this important
decision. 

Mike Williams



From: John Mac Donald
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
Date: May-17-19 11:27:46 AM
Attachments: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan..pdf

Hello
I am corresponding to the County council as  both a resident of Sherwood Park  and business owner
representative to endorse , support and acknowledge that we are in favor of Proposed Bylaw 2-2019
.
Please register our support for public record.
Respectfully submitted
John Mac Donald

John Mac Donald - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing Submission





From: Janna Widmer
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: FW: Bremner and lea area concept plan
Date: May-17-19 11:13:02 AM

-----Original Message-----
From: Gurpreet Khaira
Sent: May 17, 2019 10:54 AM
To: Janna Widmer
Subject: Bremner and lea area concept plan

My name is Gurpreet khaira i am a resident of Strathcona County and live at    Sherwood
park,   
I am writing in support of proposed bylaw 3-2019Proposed adoption of Bremner and Lea Area concept plan. Thank 
you.
Sent from my iPhone

Gurpreet Khaira - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: Robin Nasserdeen
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: RE: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
Date: May-17-19 12:36:00 PM
Attachments: image001.png

Support of Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan.pdf

Good afternoon,

Attached please find my written submission in favour of the proposed Bylaw 3-2019.  If you have any
questions, please feel to reach me directly at the number below.

Best Regards,

Robin Nasserdeen  Director of Sales
P: 780.453.5100 ext. 223  |  F: 780.453.5113  |  17615 - 111 Avenue, Edmonton, AB  T5S 0A1
robin.nasserdeen@coventry-homes.com  |  coventry-homes.com

Robin Nasserdeen (Coventry Homes) - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan 
May 21, 2019 - Public Hearing



May 17, 2019 

RE: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area 

Concept Plan 

Dear Members of Strathcona Council: 

By way of introduction, my name is Robin Nasserdeen, Director of Sales and Partner of 
Coventry Homes, a large volume builder servicing Edmonton and surrounding areas.  I 
am reaching out to the County of Strathcona, by way of this letter, to express our 
organizational support of Bylaw 3-2019, as it relates to the proposed adoption of Bremner 
and LEA Area Concept Plan.  

Coventry Homes has been an active member in the Strathcona community for close to 
20 years.  In that time, we have built several hundred homes, employed thousands of 
people and helped create the residential landscape in the community.  We truly feel that 
we are not just a business that happens to work in the county; more so, members of a 
diverse and vibrant community. From our perspective, this type of community has been 
achieved, in large part, to the strategic and consistent residential growth in the area.  

We strongly support Bremner and the LEA Area Concept Plan as, first and foremost, we 
are proponents’ growth in the County.  As a builder, we have a unique perspective as we 

get a chance to connect with hundreds of families throughout the year; by doing so, get a 
strong sense of what is important to people in our community.  We have seen an 
overwhelming amount of support as it relates to Bremner as residents in the community 
are looking for housing options that can meet their needs.  

Looking at Edmonton and surrounding areas, Strathcona County is definitely considered 
as a “step up” community. Limiting the growth and housing options in the area will have 

significant impact on the County’s standing in the region.  Although, the housing industry 

is currently facing some hardships, relatively speaking Sherwood Park has consistently 
outperformed other areas showing us there is a demand for good housing options.  As 
the economy grows more favorably, these housing options will be in higher demand and 
it is important the growth, provided by Bremner specifically, be a priority for us all.  

In addition to the community needing to address the looming shortfall in housing options, 
from our perspective, Bremner simply represents good solid planning.  For starters the 
location is in close proximity to Sherwood Park’s current boundaries, meaning not only 
will it attract new residence, but it will also retain current residence who would have 
otherwise been forced to relocate due to limited housing options.  In addition, the critical 
residential mass that this community will achieve will have a positive impact on 
employment and job creation in the region.  Simply put, Bremner makes sense. 







From: Robert Locskai
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Bylaw 3-2019 proposed Bremner Area Concept Plan
Date: May-17-19 1:20:50 PM

To Whom it may Concern,

I am a long time Sherwood Park Resident and I am in favour of the proposed Bremner 
Concept Plan.  

I have  young adult children and foresee them not being able to afford to live in the 
community they grew up in due to high housing costs in Sherwood Park. I believe a Bremner 
development would allow them to eventually move close to the area which they love instead 
of being forced to move to Edmonton. 

I cannot understand why this proposed development keeps getting delayed after getting 
approved by the last council. Is the County going to keep debating this to the point that 
nothing every gets done? Bremner was already voted on, let's proceed with development and 
not put taxpayers through continued in-decision and wasted money in debates and alternate 
proposals.

I urge you to positively move forward and approve the development.

Robert Locskai
   Sherwood Park, AB  

Robert Locskai - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: Rob Lali
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
Date: May-17-19 1:44:04 PM

To Whom it May Concern,

I am writing in to support that I am in favour of the Bremner Area Concept Plan.  I support
our local growth for increasing housing within the Sherwood Park area.  Sherwood park is
limited in options and my family fully supports housing options for the future.

Regards,

Rob Lali, P.Eng
General Manager
RMC Group of Companies

Rob Lali - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing





From: Rachael Cruz
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
Date: May-17-19 2:23:49 PM

Good afternoon,

I am writing today as a resident of Sherwood Park in support of the proposed Bylaw 3-2019 to adopt
the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan.  I have lived in Sherwood Park for over 13 years and it has
proven to be wonderful community to raise my family in. It is my hope that one day my boys will
have the opportunity to raise families of their own near home, I believe the Bremner ACP may
provide them that opportunity.

Thank you, 
Rachael Cruz

Rachel Cruz - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing 



From: Sandra Young
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Proposed adoption of Bremner and LEA Area
Date: May-17-19 2:27:18 PM

Good afternoon,

Please accept this email as my written submission for public hearing. My name is Sandra Turgeon and I am a 15
year resident of Strathcona County.

I support the proposed bylaw as our community needs to have a sustainable growth plan for the future. Without this,
we will stagnate, provide little opportunities for our children to raise their families in the same community they grew
up in, and little reason to attract business and employment.

This plan provides Sherwood Park and the Strathcona County community a tremendous opportunity to provide more
choice in housing types, and help our overall community achieve the critical mass we need to be able to keep a high
value statement for those residents already here.

The location of Bremner with highway access and close proximity to shopping, is, I feel, our best option.

Thank-you,

Sandra Turgeon

Sent from my iPhone

Sandra Turgeon - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: johmel@telus.net
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: RE: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019
Date: May-17-19 4:04:07 PM

To Whom it may concern

RE: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019, Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan. As long term County
residents I am looking forward to seeing a successful resolution to this long process and am happy that Bremner was
the area chosen.

Regards
Johnny and Melanie Corrigan

John and Melanie Corrigan - Submission
Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



From: Erin Davis
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
Date: May-17-19 3:12:03 PM

Good Afternoon,

As a resident of Sherwood Park, I would like to express my support of the Bremner Area
Concept Plan.

Having an availability of housing for future needs and community growth should be a high
priority and considered foundational to the long term sustainability of our community and the
services within it.

Moving forward with this plan shows responsiveness to our communities needs and supports
our businesses.  It is development and forward thinking like this that makes Sherwood Park
the place we love to call home.

Thank you,
Erin Davis
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From: Jim Sheasgreen
To: Legislative Officer
Cc:
Subject: Public Hearing - Bylaw 3-2019 Bremner and LEA ACP
Date: May-17-19 3:26:53 PM
Attachments: image001.png

UDI SC Bremner Letter of Support 20190517.pdf
Importance: High

Dear Legislative Officer:

Please accept this email as my request to speak in favour of Bylaw 3-2019. 
I also attach a letter in support for the record.

Regards,

Jim Sheasgreen
Chair, UDI Strathcona County Committee

JIM SHEASGREEN, P.ENG.

 St. Albert AB T8N 6B9 // landrex.com

Private and confidential - The information transmitted is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain
proprietary, business-confidential and/or
privileged material.  If you are not the intended recipient of this message you are hereby notified that any use, review, retransmission,
dissemination, distribution, reproduction
or any action taken in reliance upon this message is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the sender and delete the
message and any related attachments or copies.
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From: Tom Grabowski
To: Legislative Officer
Cc: Tom Grabowski
Subject: Bremner Bylaws 2-2019 and 3-2019
Date: May-20-19 7:01:57 PM

We are all in support of Bylaws 2-2019 and 3-2019 (Tom and Marilyn Grabowski, Sarah and Jordon
Gericke, Kristen and Tyler Honeyford).

We are writing as a long time Strathcona County residents and (part-time) farmers (for well over 30
years). We understand the value of agricultural land and we understand the value of the ecosystem
services which all land provides. The Bremner debate has been focused too much on the value of
land for large scale agriculture and not enough on the value of other services which the land
provides.

Our family owns farmland in Strathcona County (both inside Bremner and outside). The noisy
minority (including the very few who publish almost weekly letters to the editor in the Sherwood
Park News) would have us believe that the Bremner farmland is among the best land in Alberta – this
simply is not true. There is some good farmland there, and some marginal land. To claim that these
few quarters of land are among the best farmland in Alberta (or even in Canada) is false. Our yields
and growing potential are nowhere near the top in Alberta or Canada. The alternate proposed
growth node (Colchester),  would deteriorate other ecosystem services as these lands are far better
for biodiversity, wildlife habitat and riparian services. Decisions on land use must consider all
services the land can provide – not just large scale ag potential. Trade-offs are always necessary.

We believe that the silent majority in Strathcona County wants Council to do their job, and honor
the planning that has been undertaken for decades. The Bremner area has been set aside for many,
many years to provide for orderly expansion of Sherwood Park. Now is the time to get on with the
job. Our children and grandchildren need affordable places to live. The ever growing Heartland
refinery and petrochemical district will be a key source of local jobs. The logical place for these
families working in the Heartland district is Bremner. If we don’t build the required residential
capacity, Edmonton and Fort Saskatchewan will. And if they do,  even more Strathcona County land
(as good or better than Bremner) will be expropriated to facilitate their ambitions. The land between
the International airport and Ellerslie is much higher quality than Bremner – yet the city of
Edmonton knows it is the logical place for development. The land on the outskirts of Fort
Saskatchewan is better than the land in Bremner – but it will be developed. Some tradeoffs must be
made and they will be made – by us or by our neighbors.

The Bremner plan that has been created over the past few years is a showpiece for responsible
development. The planners have started with what is essentially a blank canvas (due to the
thoughtful restrictions by many previous Councils who put a hold on development in the Bremner
area for decades) and have created a tremendous vision for a modern, densified, ecologically
friendly urban community. The County and their consultants should be commended for creating
such an exciting vision for our future.

We hope that Council can put personal interests aside and get on with the job of building Bremner

Tom and Marilyn Grabowski, Sarah and Jordon Gericke, 
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Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
May 21, 2019 Public Hearing



for future generations.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at this email address. 
Regards

Tom & Marilyn Grabowski
 

Sherwood Park

And our kids and grandkids
Sarah and Jordon Gericke (grandkids names withheld for privacy)

    
Sherwood Park

Kristen and Tyler Honeyford (grandkids names withheld for privacy)
    

Sherwood Park



From: Brad Kotowich | Focused Leadership Group
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: RE: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Proposed adoption of the Bremner and LEA Area Concept Plan
Date: May-20-19 6:27:16 PM
Importance: High

Good Afternoon,

This email serves to indicate my favorable support for the Bremner Area Concept Plan!!   As 
residents of Sherwood Park for the past 23 years   , my wife Jamie and I are 
supportive of well-planned & developed growth plans that meet the ongoing demands of our 
current and future residents.   Our  adult children find it difficult to live in their community due to 
the cost of living.   Consequently, our community needs good housing options; options that 
accommodate the needs of many citizens who wish to make Sherwood Park/Strathcona County 
home.   The propose location of Bemner appears to be an ideal location, close the current business 
model that continues to develop in the northern part of Sherwood Park.  

Please accept this email as a pledge of our support for Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 – Bremner LEA area 
concept plan.

Regards,
Brad & Jamie Kotowich

Brad Kotowich Principal

brad@focusedleadershipgroup.com
Office: 780.417-3037  Cell: 780.983-4965
www.focusedleadershipgroup.com
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From: Legislative Officer
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: FW: BREMNER EXPANSION PLEBISCITE
Date: May-20-19 8:26:43 PM

From:  Don Kraus  
Sent: May 17, 2019 9:23 AM
To: Rod Frank; Robert Parks
Cc: Linton Delainey
Subject: BREMNER EXPANSION PLEBISCITE

Dear Mr. Rod Frank and Robert Parks:

As a long-time resident of Sherwood Park, almost 45 years, I have not been in agreement with the 
way Sherwood Park has been developed in the past.  The high density housing and high rise buildings 
in my opinion have had a negative impact on our community.  Now to further diminish our 
community and lifestyle, our Council is seemingly pushing ahead with Bremner.  I don’t see a need 
for Sherwood Park to expand any further especially considering the current financial environment 
within our province.

Our province and economic outlook has changed dramatically since Bremner was first discussed 
back in 2014.  I believe Bremner to be a folly that will be much regretted in the future.  However 
with that said,  if a plebiscite were to be held and the majority of the voters agreed with Bremner, 
then at least the residents have had a ‘direct’ say.  This is too large a project to proceed with 
Council’s approval only.

I ask you both to please consider bringing forth a plebiscite to settle this matter once and for all in a 
truly democratic manner.

Thank you for your consideration,

Don Kraus
   

 
This communication is intended for the recipient to whom it is addressed, and may contain 
confidential, personal, and or privileged information. Please contact the sender immediately if 
you are not the intended recipient of this communication, and do not copy, distribute, or take 
action relying on it. Any communication received in error, or subsequent reply, should be 
deleted or destroyed.
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From: Marilyn Sochatsky
To: Legislative and Legal
Subject: Re: Bremner
Date: May 20, 2019 8:38:13 PM
Importance: High

May 20th, 2019

Attention:  Mayor Frank and members of the Strathcona County Council,

Our family which owns 2 properties,     , Sherwood Park does not 
support the Area Concept Plan for the Bremner Area Project.  We are in favour of a plebiscite 
to allow the taxpaying residents the opportunity to voice their concern and not leave this huge 
decision to past and present council members.

The development will destroy prime farmland that should be protected by the county’s own 
Agriculture Master Plan under the following principle:

“The conversion or fragmentation of large tracts, primary or unique agricultural lands to non-
agricultural uses to accommodate growth (residential, commercial, industrial) will only be 
done as a last resort”.

Mayor Frank received our votes as mayor with his platform against developing Bremner. 
There is plenty of land available and in Campbelltown Heights and Wye Gardens alone land is 
ready for developing. 

Until the council can say Sherwood Park is using all its land to the highest and best which it 
now has available it makes no sense to start a new community with the good agriculture land.

Hopefully council will go forward with sensibility and make the right decision.

Marilyn Sochatsky on behalf of the Sochatsky family.

Marilyn, Beverly, Karen, Susanne, Marcia and Michael Sochatsky

     Sherwood Park, Alberta
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From: Leigh Melnychuk
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Support of Bremner Plan and Development
Date: May 21, 2019 11:28:13 AM

Genstar Developments is in support of the proposed Bremner Plan and Development.

The location and area make economical and common sense.

As a long time developer within Strathcona with the largest overall area developed, and as a 15 year
personal resident, we are in support.

Thanks

Leigh Melnychuk
Vice President – Edmonton Communities

Genstar Development Company
202, 17420 Stony Plain Road
Edmonton, Alberta T5S 1K6
Phone:  780.784.9722
Cell:      780-966-6615
Main:    780-484-4366

www.genstar.com
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From: Bruce Hagstrom
To: Legislative Officer
Subject: Bylaw 2-2019 and Bylaw 3-2019
Date: May 21, 2019 12:03:26 PM
Attachments: Sureway e6f9769a-feef-4c1b-8a2b-2e3a0d180e7c.png

Dear Council,

Sureway Construction Group Ltd. is a large group of companies with over 60 businesses.  We
operate a number of businesses in Strathcona County including the following, which would likely be
familiar names to most of council and administration:

· Sureway Construction
· Sil Industrial Minerals
· Yellowhead Aggregates

Sureway Construction Group is very supportive of the development of Bremner. It is essential for our
businesses and other large businesses like us, if we are going to continue to choose to operate in
Strathcona County. 

Here is what it means to Sureway Construction Group alone:
· Over 150 of our staff live in Strathcona County
· Over 90 of our vendors and suppliers are based in Strathcona County

We find Strathcona County not only to be an ideal location to source critical talent, by very
importantly to become the ideal community for employees choosing to relocate to be closer to our
operations.  These relocating employees have quite a few choices - but we find that most prefer to
relocate to Strathcona County – and for them to continue to do so, they require choice in
developments, and access to the benefits that growing and vibrant communities offer.

Our vendor and supplier partners tell us the same thing.  Please support the business community in
Strathcona County by enabling critical residential housing communities.  For this reason, we see
Bremner as a key economic driver and an important part of the future of Strathcona County.

Please approve this Area Concept Plan.  We believe it is long overdue.

Yours truly

Bruce Hagstrom, CET | President
D: 780.485.8607 | C: 780.916.4550 
9175 14 Street, Edmonton, AB | T6P 0C9
E: bruce@sureway.ca | sureway.ca
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Notice of Confidentiality: The information transmitted is intended only
for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain
confidential and/or privileged material. Any review, re-transmission,
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Shane Erickson
Sherwood Park AB

May 17, 2019

Mayor Rod Frank and Councillors
2001Sherwood Drive
Sherwood Park AB T8A 3W7

Dear Mayor Frank and Councillors:

RE: Proposed Bylaw 3-2019 Proposed Adoption of the Bremner
and LEA Area Concept Plan

My name is Shane Erickson and I have been a resident of Strathcona County since 1963.
I was raised and have raised my family here and I am now supporting my children’s efforts
to build a home in the County. The County’s population has increased from 13,000 when
I moved here to 98,000 today.  I have witnessed many changes in the name of growth
over the past 55 years here and, at no time, did I question whether the growth was good
or bad. Growth is inevitable.

Growth, however, needs to be managed and that is the essence of the proposed Bremner
Area Concept Plan. This plan has been carefully studied and vetted and it achieves long
term sustainable planning for the future of Strathcona’s urban requirements. As a
longtime resident, I fully support the adoption of this plan and encourage council to adopt
it as well.

Sincerely,

Shane Erickson
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From: Elaine Chance 
Sent: May 17, 2019 9:00 AM
To: Rod Frank
Subject: Bremner vote

Dear Mayor Frank,

After reading as much as I can about Bremner, I have come to the conclusion 
that I am against the development of this nodule. I have two main reasons.

We moved from Edmonton to Sherwood Park almost nine years ago to grow 
our young family because we liked the small-town, family-friendly 
atmosphere. Since moving here, we have seen much development north of 
Lakeland Drive and now south of Wye Road. We have also noticed Hwy 21 to 
be busier and noisier with increased traffic, loud motorcycles, modified 
mufflers and excessive speeding. The development of Bremner will further 
increase traffic on Hwy 21, as well as Baseline (as a direct route into 
Edmonton). We moved out here to get away from the city, the traffic, the 
noise and the crime. We will lose that small-town feel by developing a big, 
new community as planned for Bremner and the quality of life that we enjoy 
now will go down. 

The other reason I am against Bremner has to do with responsibility. I was 
surprised to learn in my research that plans are to develop on prime farmland. 
I do not support this at all. Once that land is paved over, we will never get it 
back. We should be proud of our agricultural strengths and history and should 
be helping it thrive for generations to come. Some countries are not so 
fortunate to have rich agricultural land. I can only imagine what they must 
think that some people are suggesting we pave over it. It is wrong for us to 
destroy this land and take it from our children and future generations.

Some people who have written in favour of Bremner are excited about trails 
and the use of green energy. We already have trails in Sherwood Park but they 
are so poorly maintained in the winter that they are dangerous to use in some 
areas. I would like to see the trails we have better maintained in the winter so 
they can be used all year long. Why not make some of our trails into ski trails 
in the winter? Why not renovate facilities in Sherwood Park to be greener 
when they are up for renewal? Why not add wind shelters and sun shades in 
Sherwood Park to create a more liveable four-season community? Sherwood 
Park is a good place to live but it could be better with the ideas that have been 
suggested for Bremner, and at a fraction of the cost of creating a big, new 
community. Why don’t we improve what we have instead of tossing it aside 
for something new and shiny? It is a complete contradiction to talk about 
Bremner being a green community while contributing to urban sprawl and 
building over excellent farmland. 
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Let’s take the great ideas put forward about Bremner and use them in
Sherwood Park and other communities in Strathcona County to use what we
have and make it better for now, for our children and for future generations. 

Thank you for taking the time to read my comments. A reply is not necessary.
I just wanted my position to be considered before you vote.

Sincerely,
Elaine Chance

This communication is intended for the recipient to whom it is addressed, and
may contain confidential, personal, and or privileged information. Please
contact the sender immediately if you are not the intended recipient of this
communication, and do not copy, distribute, or take action relying on it. Any
communication received in error, or subsequent reply, should be deleted or
destroyed.







































Mission:  We provide tools for members’ success.  
Vision:  To be the go-to resource for the home building industry. 

Mayor and Council May 17, 2019 
Strathcona County 
2001 Sherwood Drive 
Sherwood Park, AB, T8A 3W7 

The Canadian Home Builders’ Association – Edmonton Region (CHBA-ER) supports the 
adoption of the proposed Bylaw 3-2019 that is intended to adopt the Bremner and LEA 
Area Concept Plan.   

CHBA-ER has followed with great interest the work and planning around the Bremner 
development. It is very much our view that Council’s approval of this Bylaw will be a 
statement of support for, and expression of confidence in, the future of the community 
you represent.  

CHBA-ER is a not-for-profit organization representing 475 member companies in the 
region. For 65 years, CHBA-ER has taken a principled, long-term approach to building 
sustainable and healthy communities. Working on housing issues like affordability and 
choice CHBA-ER takes pride in having open and effective engagement with all its 
municipal partners across the region.   

The County’s rigorous planning processes has created quality of communities that are 
benchmarks for development. In 2018 the CHBA-ER Award of Excellence for ‘Best New 
Community’ was awarded to Salisbury Village in Sherwood Park. Winners of this highly 
sought after and prestigious award represents the very best in new community design 
and approaches to community building in this region.  

It is clear that this same planning rigor has been applied to the Bremner concept. As 
Bremner is developed, it will support and reinforce the widely recognized high quality of 
life that is found in Strathcona County.  

To maintain competitiveness and affordability in the housing market, an adequate land 
supply is required.  CHBA-ER looks forward to the opportunities the Bremner area will offer 
our members. A well-functioning housing market depends directly on there being an 
adequate supply of land to build a range of housing product types. The Association’s 
position is that a competitive housing market is a municipality’s best strategy to attract 
growth to your community. 

Thank you for considering our views on this important item. 

Sincerely, 

Bryce R. Milliken 
President, CHBA-ER, (Partner, Ogilvie LLP) 

150 Summerside Gate SW 
Edmonton, AB   T6X 0P5 
(91 Street & Parsons Road)

(780) 425.1020
(780) 425.1031
info@chbaedmonton.ca
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